                                         BROMFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk; Clive Leworthy 36 Newington Way, Craven Arms. SY7 9PS

Tel ;01588 676177 – 07528 164345 Email: bromfieldclerk@gmail.com

Website:

Meeting of the Bromfield Parish Council  held on Tuesday 9th March 2021 6.30pm This will be a remote meeting held via ZOOM. for the transaction of the under mentioned business.
                                                          MINUTES
Meeting of the Parish Council

Public may join the meeting via Zoom – Please contact the Clerk in advance for details of how to join the meeting.

Meetings commence at 6.30pm at the commencement of each meeting the Parish Council allows fifteen minutes for members of the public to address the Council.

Present : Andy Boddington (Chair) Sarah Nightingale , Archer DeHaan , Vivienne Parry , Norma Lea , Vivian De Haan, Butch Watton. Clive Leworthy (Clerk)

Graeme French Shropshire Council Planning

Robert Gough Square Meadow Ltd

2 Members of the public,
1.  Apologies:  NONE
2. Declarations of Interest: -  Declaration of any disclosable pecuniary interest in a matter to be discussed at the meeting and which is not included in the register of interests. Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during any discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest whether the interest is entered the register of members interests maintained by the Monitoring officer.  NONE
3. Minutes: To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on  8th December 2020

      APPROVED
4.   Financial Items
      a. To consider the Accounting Statements -The accounting statements had been 

         and the Clerk reported that the Council should finish the financial year 

         within the precept budget.
      b. To approve the following payments;

          Clerks Salary Jan/Feb/Mar  £443

          Clerks Expenses   Jan/Feb /Mar £28.36   

      c.HMRC £  110.80         

   Prop Viv Parry 2nd Archer De Haan APPROVED
5. Planning Applications ; 

(1) To consider any  applications – Bromfield Manor had been approved.

(2) To review issues at Wigley Farm – We will be joined by Graham French SC Planning Dept.

The Chair thanked Graeme French SC Planning & Robert Gough Square Meadow Ltd for attending. The Chair outlined the issues surrounding Wigley Farm with various planning applications over a number of years and the concerns of local residents regarding traffic movements to the farm.The relief road for which planning permission had been given had not yet been built.

Graeme French stated that various applications had been submitted over a numbers of years at this site and in 2018 new access planning permission was granted. The site had long standing use of the Wigley Drive access which was no covered by planning applications.

Robert  Gough Square Meadow stated that the farm business had been establised for over 104 years ,poultry vehicles did not operate outside permitted hours,records were maintained. Plans to build the new road were in place but had been held up by bad weather last year but they intended to proceed as soon as the new sheds were ready for use.

Local Residents registered their complaints about traffic moving outside permitted hours, causing sleepless nights and stress issues. Traffic was moving on Boxing Day and the 27th Dec and past midnight.

The Chair stressed the need for the road to be completed ASAP and the issue should be continued to be monitored. He thanked everyone for their contributions.

6. Highways ; To review any outstanding Highway Issues
Footpath from Fishmore to Ludlow was in very poor condition -Pics to Follow

Water settling on A49 out of Bromfield towards Ludlow.

7. Community Governance Review – To consider the planned review of

Town /Parish Council boundaries which will take place after the May elections.

The Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act 2007 provides authority for Shropshire Council to undertake Community Governance Reviews and to decide if any recommendations that come out of those reviews are given effect.  Government recommend reviews take place every so often but account must be taken of the views of local people.
In this case, Shropshire Council consider it desirable to acknowledge and resolve a number of anomalies that currently exist regarding current governance arrangements.  (Stated in their report to Council in Feb 2020)

They have now started preparatory work to formulate draft TORs for consideration, they say by the Council in 2021!

This can include areas to be transferred from one parish to another (ie boundaries) and other governance issues such as numbers of councillors, warding and division arrangements.

SC will have regard to the interests and identities in the area, and the opinion of others that have an interest, as well as consulting with local people.

Costs to SC they say will be on publicity and postage as well as time.

SC will identify where the greatest need for reviews exist (based on existing knowledge and discussions with Members).

They are inviting town and parish councils to make their suggestions and enter into discussions now with surrounding parishes to see if there is any common  ground.

Draft TORs will be prepared and published with the public invited to comment.  If any proposals impact on electoral divisions, then the Boundary Commission will be involved to ensure the parish and divisions remain co-terminus, mindful too of electoral equality.  

SC then decide on the draft proposals and consult the public again.

A large number of reviews will mean a rolling programme and so in Claire Porter’s email of 22 January, she was inviting representations prior to the 12 March on any changes thought to be less controversial with parties in support.
They will start on these soon after the elections and alongside this they will be identifying areas that need reviews but where agreement is more difficult to reach.
      8   Local Elections – To confirm that Local Elections are planned to go ahead             

           on May 6th & review process.
PCC , Unitary and Town /Parish Council Elections would take place on 6th May 2021 Nomination papers must be handed in by hand.

The last date for nomination papers to be received is 4pm on 8th April ,withdrawals same date. Candidates can request a copy of the electoral role if required. Local offices would be available for accepting/checking nomination papers, South would be Helena Land Ludlow. Appointments required. The Count would be held on the 9th May.
9. Census 2021  - Census day March 21
10 .Reports – Report from Vivien De Haan Southern Area Committee Rep plus
any other reports from members representing Bromfield PC
11. Future meetings – To consider a Motion calling for the flexibility to continue virtual meetings alongside in person meetings 
It isn’t always easy in rural areas, particularly during winter, to attend all the meetings because of inclement weather and commitments. That problem is alleviated and time is not wasted if members are able to attend remotely from home.

Shropshire Council and many town councils have declared a climate emergency. Reducing travel to meetings will reduce the carbon footprint of council business. 

Virtual meetings provide an opportunity for greater numbers of the public to attend. It is also easier for councillors who are carers or who have mobility issues to attend. 

This Council believes it should have the flexibility to hold both remote and in person meetings. 

This council resolves to write to the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government (MHCLG) urging that the temporary change to the meeting rules set out in the Local Government Act 1972 be made permanent to allow the flexibility to hold meetings remotely or in person after 6 May 2020. The council also resolves to write to SALC, Philip Dunne MP and Shropshire Council expressing the same wishes. 

Prop A Boddington 2nd Viv Parry APPROVED

Date of Next Meeting ; 11th May 2021 630pm AGM

Venue will need to be agreed .

Clive Leworthy Clerk to the Council
